
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes 
January 14, 2019 

 
Lisa Fouts gave the opening prayer. Jeannie Krueger chaired the meeting in place of 
President Chris Countryman who was out of town. Jeannie thanked the WC Pro Start 
students for the meal. 
Old Business: 
• Jeannie Krueger reported that there is a balance of $5732.90 after paying for 
today’s meal. 
• Minutes of past meetings are available by contacting Lisa Fouts or going to 
visitmoville.com 
• School News: Mr. Glackin reported that the wrestling team is the Western Valley 
Conference Champion. They also had 7 out of 13 individual champions. Jazz Band is 
set to begin their competition season.  Honor choir today in Orange City  and 13 WC 
students are participating. District Large Group Speech contest is Saturday at West 
Monona and we have 23 groups competing. Quiz Bowl finished 7​th​ out of 22 teams at 
the QBTV event in Storm Lake. The Quiz Bowl team has now qualified for the TV 
tournament and will tape their competition to air later. To this point in the school 
year, 311 college credits have been earned. Mr. Glackin said the school is undergoing 
audits and will be seeking input from the community on the impact of the schools 
activities for the community.  
• City News:  Mayor Fisher reported the crews have dealt with a water main break 
this winter and the council is working on the city budget. 
• MCDAI: The organization is still working on the Christmas light project. Stee 
reminded everyone about the trivia night event on March 16. 
New Business: 
• Jeannie will be sending out Chamber membership renewal forms and has taken 
several businesses off the list since no payment was received after several 
reminders. 
• Feb. 11 Chamber Meeting – Mona Yanacheak will speak on work-based learning. 
Chamber will be inviting those in education and the school board to attend. Please 
invite others. 
• March 11 Chamber Meeting – Farmers’ Appreciation Meeting. Invite a farmer and 
our speaker will be the Wilcox’s speaking about cover crops. 
•Pam Clark spoke to the group about Girls State. The Legion Auxiliary has 2 
candidates they are sending to Girls State but would like to send a third or fourth 
girl. Cost would be $400 and asked if the Chamber would consider sponsoring a 
student. Stee Maxwell made a motion to send 1 girl and Robin Webb 2​nd​. Mr. Glackin 
reported the Legion is sending 2 boys to Boys State but would possibly have a third 
and asked Chamber to sponsor a boy for $300 if a candidate is selected. Keith 
Schrunk 1​st​ and 2​nd​ Heath Mallory if a candidate is selected.  
 
Guest Speaker:​ Jim Fisher gave an update on the hayfield project to build 5 
duplexes and 1 tri-plex. The Ridge project is also preparing for its next phase to start 
next year.  



             Attendance: 23         Next meeting: February 11 


